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August 5 Meeting: 

 Jon Deal, Scott Penman                 

and Jeff Bridges Fishing  

Michigan Brook Trout 

 

 
(Hawkins Flyfishing photo) 
 

Jon, Scott and Jeff will report on their trip 

to Michigan to fish the Holy Waters.  The 

trip was an auction prize at the 2007 

MMTU Conservation Banquet. 

 

The August meeting will be held 7 pm at D 

Rowe’s, located off Forum, just north of the 

intersection with Nifong. We have a room to 

ourselves and a nice opportunity for dinner 

and at drink at this venue.  Please join us. 

 
Upcoming Meetings: 
  
September 2:  Gary Eaton on fishing in Belize 

 

 

 

ONE FLY FOR A NICE  MILL CREEK  

Norm Crisp 

STREAM SIDE ADVENTURES© 

www.streamsideadventures.com 

 
Some folks are just not as lucky as me when 

it comes to being able to go fishing,  I can go 

just about any time I please.   For others it is 

more about what Bob Seager said ―dead lines 

and commitments – what to leave in and what 

to leave out‖.   Finding time to take a is trip 

much more difficult.  Choices  have to be 

made.  Participate in a club ―one fly 

tournament‖ or fish just one fly pattern on a 

wild trout stream.  Wild trout always win! 

 

My friend and STREAM SIDE 

ADVENTURES associate Travis Knight and 

I made the choice and headed for the Rolla, 

Missouri 

area for a 

day and a 

half of 

fishing the 

Little Piney 

and Mill 

Creek.  The 

drive down 

was 

uneventful 

thanks to the 

fact that we 

were driving parallel to not through a massive 

thunder storm well off to our south.  It 

appeared obvious that the I-44 corridor was 

getting another soaking,  and it did.   By 



about 6 pm we had our camp set up at Lane 

Springs Camp ground and I toke a few 

minutes to follow the path to the Little Piney 

to see how the rain had affected the river.  

Just as you would expect, the river was on the 

rise.  Just before bed another check and it 

indicated the river was still going up and 

likely going to get a lot higher.  The 

following morning, with a cup of coffee in 

my hand, I checked again.  The river had 

fallen back to near the 6 pm level but it was 

still high, so much for fishing the Little Piney 

this morning. 

 

Plan B.  Reverse our fishing plans and fish 

Mill Creek on Saturday and fish the Little 

Piney on Sunday morning, a relatively simple 

decision to make.   Mill Creek has a smaller 

drainage basin so water levels would recede 

faster.  And, we could fish higher up in the 

watershed, above more of the tributaries and 

have lower water levels.  Now don’t get the 

wrong idea about water levels.  High is not 

bad - high, just not too high, is good.  The 

water will be a bit off color and there is a lot 

food available:  two things that make wild 

trout a little foolish.   

 

We started the day near the upper portion of 

the newly acquired Bohigian Conservation 

Area.
 1

  Having been in private hands for 

many years it has received very little fishing 

pressure and Dr. Bohigian had done some 

habitat improvements.    Our one fly pattern 

for the day was a no brainer.  If it is high 

water and wild rainbow trout – or any trout 

for that matter – the ONLY fly is an olive 

Kruse Mohair Leech.  On when a leech and 

off we went fishing.   

 

It wasn’t long before we realized we were 

back on the Mill Creek of years gone by.   If 

                                                 
1
 Mid-Missouri TU and STREAM SIDE 

ADVENTURES made contributions toward the 

purchase price of this area and provided volunteer 

labor for the construction of habitat improvement 

structures. 

 

there was good habitat there was a good trout 

to be tricked by the leech.   Over the next 

several hours we touched, as best we can 

recall, nine fat and healthy wild rainbows.  

All but two were in the 10 to 12 inch range.  

The two outliers were a fish about 7 inches 

and another about 15 inches.  We should have 

been satisfied with our success.  But there 

was still some time left in the afternoon, we 

didn’t have anything we needed to get done, 

and there was still the lower section of the 

Bohigian section to fish. 

 

It turned out to be a great use of our time.  

Maybe it was the afternoon let down, we 

didn’t have the 

intensity of the 

earlier part of the 

day or maybe it 

was the habitat 

was not quite as 

good as in the 

upper area we 

had fished.  For 

what ever the 

reason, we cover 

a bit of water 

without any 

success.  Our 

talk turned from 

the next trout to 

looking for a 

good place to get 

up on the bank 

and walking back to the car.  Thankfully there 

was no good place to get out.   At the first 

really ―primo‖ run, my leech found the 

afternoon’s first fish, another 10 incher.   It 

was a ―primo‖ run that I knew should hold at 

lest one more fish.  And it did!  When my 

indicator stopped dead in the water my initial 

thought was ―snagged‖.  With more force 

than needed, up went my rod tip to get my 

leech loose.  And then up went the ―snag‖; 

three feet out of the water.   I was into one of 

the hardest fighting fish I had hook in some 

time.  A third yard chase downstream and a 

few fleeting moments of concern nosed a 



bragging rights Mill Creek prize into the 

shallows. 

 

This was my first serious fishing trip to Mill 

Creek in well over 5 years.   I stopped going 

when the prolonged periods of low flow had 

reduced our typical success from the 

expectation of one or two 12 inch plus trout 

and many 6 inch fish a trip down to just 

catching any trout on a trip.   Thankfully 

brood stock fish like my catch survived the 

lean years by finding a spot back in some root 

wad or in a ground water seepage hole.  This 

winter and spring rains hopefully have 

recharge the groundwater and the 2008 year 

class will be just the beginning of more years 

of Mill Creek like we remember. 

 

.   

 

 
Upcoming Meetings: 
  
September 2:  Gary Eaton on fishing in Belize 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Casting Corner 

By Gary Eaton, CCI 

 

The mechanics of fly-casting follow certain 

principles. Terminology varies between 

writers, but the invariable physical aspects 

remain. Bill Gammel and his late father, Jay, 

developed an observation of these 

requirements as "The Five Essentials" in their 

booklet, The Essentials of Fly Casting, 

available through the FFF. 

http://www.fffgear.com 

 

Movement of the rod does not directly cast 

the fly. Proper acceleration of the fly rod, in a 

specific manner, causes the rod to bend or 

load. After stopping the rod abruptly, the rod 

unbends. This unloading requires a pause that 

allows the loop to develop. The unrolling 

loop delivers the fly. 

 

A typical cast, using the "Essentials" follows. 

Starting with the rod tip low, in front of the 

caster— 

 

You must start with a straight line with no 

slack. 

Casting motion must keep the rod tip 

accelerating along a Straight Line Path 

(SLP) 

You smoothly accelerate up to a near 

vertical - Rod Straight Position (RSP) 

The STOP at RSP causes the LOOP to 

develop. It is ALL ABOUT THE LOOP! 

The travel of the rod tip between stops 

varies proportionally with the distance to be 

cast.  

Pause still, while the loop turns line to a 

candy-cane shape.  

Longer casts have longer pauses. (Timing) 

Smoothly accelerate the rod along a SLP 

forward, to a high RSP and  

Pause still while loop pulls line straight 

Lower the tip toward the water after the line 

straightens.  

 

Note: Gary Eaton is a Certified Casting 

Instructor (CCI) who along with Jeff Trigg, 

also a CCI, conducts casting clinics for all 

skill levels and styles of fly fishing.  For 

information on upcoming clinics contact Gary 

at geaton@pol.net 573-447-2621 or Jeff at 

triggfly@gmail.com. 
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Mid-Missouri TU Chapter Officers for 2008 - 2009 
  
  

President 
  

Dean Rapp 
  

573-268-5050 Cross Currents, the Mid-Missouri 

Chapter of Trout Unlimited 
newsletter, has a circulation of 

approximately 300.  Regular  
 chapter meetings are held on the  
first Tuesday of each month, except  
for July.  The meeting place  is D 

Rowe’s, located off Forum, just north of 

the intersection with Nifong  
in Columbia, Missouri.  Meeting time is 

7:00 p.m. 
  
  
  
  
  
Internet:  www.tu.org 
                 www.midmotu.org 
Email:      rileym@missouri.edu 
Newsletter: lambersonw@missouri.edu 
  

Past President 
  

Curt Morgret 
  

573-446-4776 

Vice-president 
  

Lynn Kleopfer 
  

573-447-1168 

Secretary 
  

Jon Deal 573-819-3682 

Treasurer 
  

Michael Riley 
  

573-817-0631 

Membership 
Web Editor 

Jim Washabaugh 
  

573-893-3807 

Resources 
  

  

Member-at-large 
  

Scott Rubinstein 573-446-8325 

Banquet 
  

Mike Kruse 
Lynn Kleopfer 

573-875-2033 
573-447-1168 

Program 
  

Mike Kruse 573-875-2033 

Conservancy Richard Mendenhall 573-449-7566 

Newsletter Editors Bill Lamberson 
Curt Morgret 

573-356-4366 
573-446-4776 

 

https://webmail.um.umsystem.edu/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://www.tu.org
https://webmail.um.umsystem.edu/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://www.midmotu.org
mailto:rileym@missouri.edu
mailto:lambersonw@missouri.edu

